
From: DeVere Kutscher 
Sent: Wednesday, June 24, 2020 11:59 PM 

To: Owczarski, Jim 
Subject: File # 200284 - In support of Griselda Aldrete for FPC 

 

Dear Mr. Owczarski and Members of the Public Safety & Health Committee, 

 

I am writing in support of Griselda Aldrete's reappointment as Executive Director of the Fire and 

Police Commission (FPC).  

 

I have known Griselda since 2012 ,since she began leading the Hispanic Professionals of Greater 

Milwaukee (HPGM). At the time, I was Chief of Staff at the United States Hispanic Chamber of 

Commerce (USHCC), and oversaw our organization's support for local organizations such as the 

one Griselda was leading. 

 

At the USHCC and USHCC Foundation, we often referenced Griselda as an excellent example 

of the next generation of Latina leaders in our communities, and invited her to attend leadership 

training events and other opportunities at the national level.  

 

I have always known her as a thoughtful, creative and dynamic professional who inspired not 

only her staff, but also her peers from across the country. 

 

I have the utmost confidence in her character, integrity, and ability to continue in her current 

capacity. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

DeVere Kutscher 
VP, Strategic Partnerships, Training & Certification 

310.776.6914 
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